
Cam Vale Group Parish Council and Glanvilles Wootton Parish
Parishes’ Field Management Committee
Thursday 9th April 2015 – 8:00pm
Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES
Present: Martin Preston, Jenny Jesty, Nikki Coffin, Allan Coffin, Clive Jesty, Mrs Evans, Graham Sargent, Angela Sargent, Fiona Wilson, Edwin Parrott, Richard Clark. 
1. Apologies for absence – Jeremy Taylor

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 17th April 2013
2.1	The Minutes of 17/4/13 were read out by the Clerk and the MINUTES WERE UNANIMOUSLY AGREED.

3. Matters arising – no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s report – Martin Preston reported that the field was at crisis point with no income coming in at present.  Due to changes in the way subsidies are managed the field is now too small to claim single payments.  To maintain payments there is a need to transfer to a grazer.  If a decision is not taken then the subsidies will be lost and not reclaimable.  An advertisement for tender has gone out for a grazer but no response received.  Environmental stewardship is a dying scheme.  The field has triple SI status therefore no one is allowed to plough.  The committee discussed different aspects of managing the field, from grazing, renting, asking advice from the Newt people, topping, draining etc.  Financially there is sufficient money in the budget to maintain the cost of Insurance which at present is very large at £400 per year, however a plan needed to be put in place and to gain subsidies the paperwork needs to be completed by June.  
It was resolved that FIONA JAMES WOULD CONSULT AN AGRICULTURAL CONSULTANT ON HOW BEST TO MANAGE THE FIELD, A BUDGET OF UP TO £200 WAS AGREED.  IF THE COSTS WERE GREATER THAN THIS THEN A SUBSEQUENT MEETING WOULD BE REQUIRED TO DISCUSS.  TO REPORT BACK TO MARTIN PRESTON FOR DECISION”.  Proposed: Edwin Parrott. 2nd: Clive Jesty.  Unanimously agreed.

5. .Treasurer’s report
5.1	Dawn Preston reported on behalf of Lorna Powell, that the account opened with £5519.75 and with income and expenses closed with £5405.88.

6. Election of chairman and committee members
6.1	Martin Preston explained that due to work commitments he would like to stand down as Chairman.  No one was forthcoming on taking on the role.  It was resolved “THAT MARTIN PRESTON WOULD STAND AS CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR, WITH GRAHAM SARGANT AS VICE CHAIRMAN.”  Proposed: Clive Jest, 2nd: Edwin Parrott. Voted For: unanimous.  It was agreed that Martin Preston would be more active in delegating duties to committee members.  It was agreed that the Committee members for Holnest were Dawn Preston, ,Jeremy Taylor, Graham Sargent,  and Cllr Jesty as ex officio committee member for the Parish Council.   For Glansville Wootton, the committee members were:- Edwin Parrott, Richard Clark, Fiona Wilson, and ex officio with be Mike Sandy.

7. Election of treasurer
7.1 It was resolved “THAT DAWN PRESTON WAS TREASURER FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.” Proposed: Jenny Jesty, 2nd  Richard Clark.   Voted For: Unanimous.
7.2 Edwin Parrott and Clive Jesty are signatories for the account.

8. Approval of payments
8.1 It was resolved that a holiday from distribution between parishes would be taken this year, giving time for the financial situation of the field to be arranged.

9 Field letting arrangement for 2014
9.1	To be decided.

10 Management and maintenance program for the field – as discussed above.

11 Any other business
11.1	The present 2 insurance policies were discussed and it was resolved “THAT THE TOWERGATE INSURANCE BE LEFT TO LAPSE, LEAVING PUBLIC LIABILITY INSURANCE INPLACE.”  Proposed: Martin Preston.  2nd: Clive Jesty.  Voted For: Unanimous.   

Meeting closed at 9.20pm

